Claridon Township, Geauga County

- 1. In-Person meetings with our Zoning Inspector are prohibited. All communication with him must be done remotely. We can still issue permits.
- 2. We are trying to avoid in-person meetings with our cemetery sexton. I asked her to call me if someone feels they must meet with her to view maps. We'll cross that bridge when we get there.
- 3. The Administration building is closed. Our secretary checks emails, voice messages and conducts business from her home.
- 4. The Zoning Commission does not need to meet because, at this time, there is nothing essential on the agenda.
- 5. The Board of Zoning Appeals is a tough one. I haven't thought of anything yet however, they are called to meet very rarely and there is nothing on the docket.
- 6. As of now, the trustees will meet in person at the next trustee meeting. Regular attendees are 3 trustees, 1 fiscal and 1 secretary. I'm very interested in their comfort level to meet and certainly don't require them to attend. So far, they are all o.k. with attending. We will sit 10 feet away from each other. We rarely get a single resident attending and we, especially now, do not expect anyone. If someone does show up, we will take proper precautions.
- 7. The Town Hall is closed.
- 8. Our custodian goes above and beyond. She asked all of us to call her if we are going to the Administration Building 1 hour ahead of time so she can sterilize. She then asks us to let her know when we leave so she can do it again.

Most of the above information is on our website.

I will be sending out an email blast to our residents. Over 60 residents answered my invitation to receive quarterly email blasts. My goal is to eventually get 600+ residents to do the same.

Jonathan Tiber Claridon Townshp Trustee 216-276-8342

30 March 2020